
 

   

 

 

St. James Episcopal Church 
7486 Union Park Avenue  

Midvale, UT 84047 
801.566.1311 

Click here to visit our Website or go 
to stjamesutah.com 

  

 

 

 

 

Koinonia 

 
"Christian fellowship or communion, 
with God or, more commonly, with 

fellow Christians." 
 

A newsletter of life and ministries 
at St. James Episcopal Church  

 
 

Photograph by Ann Charat 
 

 

May 8, 2020 
 

 

 

We are so proud of you, Seth Bott! 
Choir director and organist 
extraordinaire! And now DOCTOR! 
 
Below are the words Seth posted 
when he completed his doctoral 
defense. This was the last hurdle 
to getting his Doctor of Musical 
Arts Degree. 

"Today I passed my defense! Even 
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though all of my classes, recitals, 
and myriads of exams were 
completed previously, today I 
presented my research via zoom to 
my committee! Itôs such a good 
feeling to hear ñCongratulations Dr. 
Bottò after more than 10 years of 
college!" 

  

  

  

 

  

Food Bank is this weekend. We need you. Volunteer, if you are 
under age 60, and you will be a community hero! Though they try, 
some volunteers cannot make it every Food Bank weekend. If you 
can give an hour or more, you will find this to be a rewarding 
experience. 
 
We take every precaution to be safe. Masks are worn, gloves, and 
social distancing is practiced. 
 
Food Bank restocking is at noon on Saturday. Distribution prep starts at 11:30 am on 
Sunday with distribution from 1 to 3 p.m. Contact Alec Parent if you can give some 
time. Thank you. So much. 

 

 

  

 

 

  

  

  

Sunday Worship Services 
 

Click here to go the the St. Mark's web-page for online worship services. 
(Or type into your browser https://stmarksutah.org/online-worship) 

Sunday service will start at 10:30 am MDT. Previous services are archived for viewing at 
anytime. If you need help, don't hesitate to call Wendy (801-520-4686). 

 
St. James Services 

 
St. James will gather in our parish Facebook group, (click here), for Sunday Noonday 
Prayer at 12 p.m., which will include the Prayers of the People and the Prayer for the 
Search for Our New Bishop. Please send a request if you want to join the group. (You 
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may also search this link to find our facebook 
page: https://www.facebook.com/groups/stjamesepiscopalchurchutah/) 

 
 

 

  

  

 

 

Vestry Corner 
 
By Susan Furca 

 

 

  

 

Koinonia: Ϧ/ƘǊƛǎǘƛŀƴ ŦŜƭƭƻǿǎƘƛǇ ƻǊ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛƻƴ ΦΦΦ ǿƛǘƘ ŦŜƭƭƻǿ /ƘǊƛǎǘƛŀƴǎΦέ 
 

As we “socially distance” in this awful pandemic, we really ŘƻƴΩǘ get to enjoy much 
fellowship or communion (certainly not the Eucharist!) with our fellow Christians. Sure, 
the “Grumpies” and the ladies’ coffee group are having virtual get-togethers weekly, and 
the choir is gathering biweekly with Zoom, but that leaves a lot of parishioners 
unconnected. By now, I believe everyone who’s in Breeze, our database, has received at 
least one contact (phone call preferred, email next, snail mail as a last resort) from a 
member of our clergy, the pastoral care team, or the Vestry (and the Vestry committed 
in our last meeting to make a second contact) ....BUT...that’s not a lot of fellowship!  
 
We had been planning to resurrect the small dinner gatherings, especially as a means of 
incorporating (linguistically, “taking into the body”) newcomers, but the corona virus has 
put that on hold for the time being.  
 
SO, I have a suggestion: contacting other members of our congregation (“people who 
gather together”) needn’t be limited to the above-named groups. Why don’t all of us 
pick a few people or families from Breeze — preferably some you don’t know very well 
(or at all!) — and give them a call to see how they’re doing? While you’re at it, share 
some of yourself and learn a little about them. Let’s practice koinonia in spite of the 
need to distance socially! 
 
Oh, but first take a look at your own Breeze record and be sure it’s all up to date! I think 
we can all benefit from this and become an even stronger parish. 
 
Good health, peace of mind, and blessings, 
Susan Furca 
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Breeze: IF you don't know what Breeze is, it is the secure database our parish uses to 
keep our calendar, our parish list, make your pledge, and a way to email parish groups 
(known as "tags".) 
 
You likely have been invited through an email link to set up your Breeze page. Wendy, 
our parish administrator, sends an invitation through Breeze when she first adds you to 
the database. When you get your link it's very easy--you just click the invite and you are 
taken to a page to make your own personal log-in and password. After that, you can 
"bookmark" the Breeze "dashboard" and then you don't need to login again, you are 
automatically logged in unless you log out. 
 
Breeze is very secure and we've used it now for almost 5 years with no problems. No one 
outside of our parish can see our Breeze information. You can also make your profile 
information as broad or as private as you'd like, the administrator is the only user who 
sees everything. 
 
If you've never seen an invite email to Breeze, it likely went into your "spam" folder. Just 
request a new invite from Wendy. It takes no time to send a new one! If you feel 
technologically challenged, Wendy is so helpful. No question is "dumb"! 
 
Once you are in Breeze or if you are already a user of Breeze, please go into your profile 
and see that everything is correct. Check your address, name spelling, family members, 
etc...etc.... Let Wendy know if you aren't able to update something. Some things are only 
able to be updated by an administrator. 
 
When you use Breeze you make it easier to stay connected and know what is happening 
at St. James. Thank YOU! 

 



Rector's Thoughts 
 

Dear People of St. James ~ 
 
This Sunday, as we continue the Easter celebration of Christ’s resurrection, many of us 
also celebrate Mother’s Day. However, it is a complex holiday for some and there are 
people who choose to not celebrate the day because of those complex reasons.  I think it 
is important to note that mothering has a myriad of forms, much like God’s myriad ways 
of being our Mother and Father. 
 
As we acknowledge God’s unfailing love for us, we also acknowledge all who mother in 
many ways. 

 

 
 

We celebrate with those who gave birth this year. 
 
We mourn with those who lost a child or experience estrangement 
with a child or parent. 
 
We give thanks for those who work daily with children. 
  
We mourn with those who experienced a miscarriage or failed 
adoption. 
 
We celebrate with those who have close relationships with their 
children and parents. 
 
We stand with those who experienced abuse from a mother and we 
commit to keeping all children safe. 
 
We walk with those who have suffered through infertility and we ask 
your forgiveness when we say the wrong thing. 
 
We thank all who are foster parents and mentors to new parents. 
 
We give gratitude for those who unselfishly gave up their child to 
bless another family and we know that the child will always remain in 
the heart of the one who gave birth. 
 
We are all better off for the ones who mothered through first days of 



school, doctors’ appointments, broken hearts, and driving exams. 
 
We mourn with those who wanted children and never had them. 
 
We celebrate with grandmothers who shower love on grandchildren 
and we acknowledge the longing of those who want grandchildren. 
 
We acknowledge the combination of grieving and celebration of 
those that will be empty-nesters for the first time this year. 
 
We thank and support those who stepparent. 
 
We mourn and remember with those who are experiencing Mother’s 
Day without their mother for the first time or many times.  
  
We anticipate with all who are pregnant. 

 

Jesus calls us to be confident in our prayers to God, who loves us as children. He calls all 
to be one and he cannot do it without our participation. He counts on each and every 
one of us to participate in building up the Body of Christ. Jesus, as the Good Shepherd, 
affirms the many ways that we may follow his example of shepherding our loved 
ones. That may be through mothering – through birth, adoption, fostering, mentoring, or 
being mothers of the heart. The ways we participate may not be what we envisioned but 
we may be assured that we are all called to our role in the Body of Christ, the Church. 
 
Faithfully, in Christ, 
Father Christopher 
 
 
Please send me a Facebook friend invitation if you would like to be connected there. I do 
not extend these invitations myself to parishioners since not everyone wants to be 
connected in this forum. 

 

Your St. James Pastoral Care Team: 
Roger Bon, Susan Furca, Dave Klemm, Nazanin Nourmohammadi, 

Norma Oliver, Ven. Robert Shoop, Rev. Christopher Szarke. 
 



Vestry: 
Susan Furca--Pastoral Care, Welcome & Hospitality 
Wendy Hutchinson--Christian Ed 
Dave Klemm--Pastoral Care 
Petey McKnight--Pledge Drive, Fundraising/Stewardship 
Angela Micklos--Sr. Warden,Staff, Food Bank 
Mike Mitchell--Missional Planning, Christian Ed 
Clive Oliver--Music 
Jesse Parent--Christian Ed, Communications/Technology, Safe Church Training 
Jinx Strout--Liturgy, Altar Guild/Ushers/Acolytes 
Doug Sward--Jr. Warden, Buildings/Grounds, Columbarium, Finance/Counters Policy 

 

 

  

 

  

  

Fr. Christopher's Sabbath 
 
Father Christopher, on direction of Bishop Scott to all clergy in charge of congregations, 
will observe a Sabbath each week beginning 8 p.m. Thursday evening through Saturday 
morning. He will not have access to phone, email, or Facebook.  
 
The Wardens will have alternate access to him in the event of a parish death. For a 
pastoral emergency during that time frame, please contact our deacon, the Ven. Robert 
Shoop or our postulant, Nazanin Nour. The parish will be held up in his prayers during 
Sabbath. 

 

  

  

The New Bishop Search 
 

The Nominating/Search Committee met on Saturday April 18th via 
video-conference call. Because of these uncertain times, the primary 
discussion evolved around the time release of the Diocesan Survey, the 
status of the position Profile, and the overall status of the search 
process. The survey is critical to understand the thoughts, desires, and 
talents in whom we are looking for in our next Bishop. 
 

That is especially true in drafting the position Profile. Just a word about the Profile and 
how it is interconnected with the Survey. The Profile is a narrative that is published 
within the Episcopal Church nationally. It serves as a narrative or outline of Diocese of 
Utah history/Parish’s geographical locations, Utah and greater Salt Lake City Culture and 
Core values of the Diocese. It would also include financials of the Diocese and what we 
seek in our next Bishop. This is about a 15-20-page document that includes a number of 

 

 

  



pictures of Diocese ministries and also the ministries of parishes within the 
Diocese. Once the Profile is published the Nominating/Search Committee will be 
accepting applications.   
 
With all of that said and the uncertain times we are in, the committee felt that it would 
be best to distribute the survey when church services will resume. Prior to the 
suspension of Church services, the Survey was ready to be distributed. The completed 
survey will be interpreted by Holy Cow, the management consulting company who will 
be conducting the survey, and presented to the Nominating/Search Committee who will 
present to the Standing Committee.  
 
The Profile was scheduled to be completed by July 1. However, because of the impact of 
COVID-19, in it's April 18th meeting the Nominating/Search Committee recommended to 
the Standing Committee that the search be shifted by 60-90 days. The Standing 
Committee has approved that recommendation. The release of the Profile is now 
scheduled for either September 1 to October 1. The committee will continue to function 
and revisit the search calendar. 
 
Stay safe and well. 
 
Peace and Blessings, 
Mike Mitchell      
 

 

  

  

Thriving in the Time of COVID-19 

 
We have received calls from some of our fellow parishioners concerned about the 
financial health of the parish in these strange times. In light of such, we wanted to 
communicate to you how we’re doing and what we’re doing. 
 
It’s true that the budget has been impacted by the pandemic. We aren’t bringing in any 
of the anticipated building use income that we normally would receive during this 
period. Obviously, our plate income is nil, and we weren’t able to put on the Spring Fling 
and raise money both for our charities and for St James. The lower utility bills partially 
offset the reduced revenue, but most of the other anticipated and budgeted expenses 
are still present.  
 
The wonderful people that we have on payroll to keep everything functioning and in 
order are still hard at work and are being paid. Father Christopher’s role to help 
implement the compassionate and pastoral role of the church is different and 



expanded. Wendy, our office manager, and Trish, our bookkeeper, do fulfill their same 
duties to support the day-to-day workings of our parish. Seth, even without the choir, 
continues to provide music for us through Facebook. Our office staff is the crucial hub of 
the greater wheel of St James. 
 
Despite the foregoing, St. James is in a fairly strong position financially, thanks to the 
pledge payments of our fellow parishioners. We had some generous parishioners give 
their entire annual pledge at the beginning of the year, and we continue to receive 
monthly checks from banking establishments through which people have set up 
automatic, recurring payments. Other pledges are coming in as well, although perhaps 
not on such a regimented, regular schedule. A consistent pledge payment flow has 
allowed us to meet all our obligations and to have a small cash cushion. We will 
invariably deplete this cushion as time goes on, so we need to keep the pledges coming 
in on a regular basis to maintain our good position. 
 
This pandemic shall pass. We will again, in the not too distant future, host outside 
groups, have the privilege of personally putting an offering in the collection plate, and 
enjoy the camaraderie of a fundraiser. Through all of this, it is the commitment and the 
support of the people of St. James that keeps our community going and thriving in this 
difficult time. Thanks to all of you! 
 
Let us say again, our St. James community is thriving! We don’t need a building to 
maintain the spirit and support that is the hallmark of this parish. These are the times 
when our church takes on new meaning and purpose. We are all experiencing this 
unprecedented event. We can continue to support each other to get through this. Call a 
friend at St. James to talk and commiserate. If this time of isolation weighs on you, reach 
out to a Vestry member or to Father Christopher or to anyone. If you are concerned for 
someone, express your concern personally. The communication of caring among us helps 
to keep the wheel of St. James turning!  
   
Peace and Blessings, 
 
Angela Micklos, Sr. Warden 
Mindy Mitchell, Treasurer 

 

  

  



Calendar Reminders: 

 
¶ Confirmation classes will not be held this 

Sunday, due to Mother's Day and will resume 
on Sunday, May 17th. 

 
¶ Men's Coffee "Grumpies" and Women's 

Coffee are still meeting online, on Tuesdays & 
Wednesdays, respectively. You need an link to join. Contact Fr. Christopher or 
Terry Palmer, the administrators of the online get-togethers, for that link. These 
meet-ups are so fun and a great way to talk to other people than your house 
mates! 

 
¶ Games Night is postponed until it is safe to meet together again. 

 

 

  

 

  

  

An Interview With... 
 
We are conducting interviews with some parishioners during this time of Covid-19. 
This week our interview was with Lili Brady. We thank her for her candid answers and 
willingness to give us some time to talk about her experiences. 

 

(Lili shared this photo during our interview 
saying this photo "pretty much sums up life. 
Crazy and chaotic and beautiful.") 
 
Interviewer: How has this crazy time been for 
your family? 
 
¶ Lili: It's been interesting. For us it has been 

a little different. Josh was dealing with a health issue that caused us to stay home 
from about mid-December. He got better right as the shut down happened. We've 
been stuck at home a lot longer than most! 

 
Interviewer: How have your kids handled this? (Josh and Lili have a 1st & 3rd grader.) 
 
¶ Lili: The two weeks were hard; school ended abruptly, they can't see their friends, 

stuck inside. The earthquake was actually harder for them. Since then they have 
chosen to sleep on the couches, mostly so they can be together but perhaps 

 

 

  



because of the earthquake, too. It seems to help them. They have questions about 
why we have to wear masks, wash our hands so much, etc... We explain that we 
do it because we care about others. We don't want anyone to get sick. This 
experience will be so interesting to see how it shapes them. How will they look 
back on these memories? They are so young that certain things that we adults will 
see as changes may actually be so normal for my boys. What will their future world 
look like? 

 
Interviewer: What have been some pleasant surprises? 
 
¶ Lili: I've been talking to my biological father more than before. Also I've seen 

neighbors are looking out for each other. I love seeing the willingness of others to 
check in on each other, write letters, send postcards. 

 
Interviewer: What has been the most difficult? 
 
¶ Lili: Definitely the length of time we've been at home. And finding space within a 

house to have some alone time. A little break from each other. 
 
Interviewer: What have you been grateful for? 
 
¶ Lili: Well, some may not know that I post a "gratitude post" on Instagram 

everyday. I'm only 86 days away from 1,000 days of my gratitude posts! I'm so 
excited about that! I'm also grateful for the thought of getting back together with 
friends and family. And I'm happy we've been quarantined during nice weather. 
This would have been so much more of a challenge in winter, during the holidays. 

 
Interviewer: Anything else you want people to know? 
 
¶ Lili: Reach out. Stay connected. Check in on someone everyday. There is always 

something to be grateful for. 
 
Thank you so much, Lili, for sharing these experiences and insights with us. 

 

  

  



How to Give Without Going to Church 

 
First, we want to thank you for your generous gifts 
throughout the year to support the ministries of St. 
James!  
 
During this time of physical distancing, with no public 
worship services, you might be wondering how to 
continue to financially support St. James. As your 
treasurers, Mindy and I want to encourage you to 
continue your financial support.   
 
The most popular ways are with check and credit card. 
If you normally write a check, you can put that check in the mail to the church office 
(7486 S Union Ave, Midvale, UT 84047). Checks will continue to be processed and 
deposited on a regular basis.  
 
Another way is to use ‘Bill pay’ which is a payment service through your financial 
institution that allows you to make a one time or recurring payment. The source of funds 
for the payment is usually a checking account but you are able to designate the account 
you wish to use. Bill Pay is setup through your online banking feature. Simply add St. 
James as a new payee. You will need the church address (7486 S Union Ave, Midvale, UT 
84047) and phone number (801-566-1311) then check either a one-time or recurring 
payment. Fill in the amount, select the date for the payment, and send. Bill Pay is usually 
free but please check with your financial institution. You do not need St. James bank 
account number to use this feature. St. James receives your payment through a mailed 
check from the institution. 
 
A third way is to make your offering on our secure church database, Breeze: If you need 
an invitation to Breeze, please contact Wendy and she'll get that to you asap. 
You can also follow this link to see a short video about giving on Breeze. 
 
We cannot fully express our deep heartfelt appreciation for your faithful prayers and 
financial support for St James. We pray for your safety and continued health during this 
current normal and beyond.  
 
Blessings from your Treasurers 
Mindy Mitchell and Nancy Tanner 
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Food Bank COVID-19 Pandemic Protocol  
 
We are in need of people who are under age 60 and in good 
health to help with food bank restocking and distribution. 
Saturday noon, Sunday 12:30 pm. Thank you! 
 
May's food bank restocking and distribution dates will be 
May 9 & 10 and May 23 & 24. If you are able to help, please let Alec Parent know. 
Thank you! 
 
At the request of the Governor and the Episcopal Bishop of Utah, mass gatherings of 
people are to be avoided. Until further notice, we will distribute boxed food to people in 
their cars in the parking lot. This is to eliminate having people line up and wait in a 
crowded room for their turn to "shop." This will avoid creating a mass gathering and 
reduce person-to-person contact. 
 
We will need additional volunteers on the Saturday before Distribution Days and on the 
second and fourth Sundays of the month. On Saturdays, instead of restocking the food 
bank, we'll be boxing up food for distribution the next day. On Distribution Sundays we 
will need additional volunteers to shuttle the food out to the parked cars. Anyone who is 
at risk or over age 60 should stay home rather than volunteering. 
 
We always need donations of cardboard boxes, diapers, baby wipes, and disinfectant 
wipes. Contact Alec Parent, Food Bank Volunteer Coordinator, 
at alecparent@rocketmail.com or call (801) 391-9215. 
 
Peace, 
Jim Palmer, St. James Food Bank Chair 

 

 

  

 

  

  

Some parishioners are finding this time of self-quarantine as an 
experience of deepened prayer and expansive creativity. I invite you 

to email spiritual reflections to me to share with the rest of the 
parish. These reflections may include words, photographs, paintings 

and drawings, music, or other creative outlets. Thank you! 
 

  

  

 

 
 
Remember Them 

 

 

"Black and White" Zentagle 
by Ann Charat 

 

mailto:alecparent@rocketmail.com


  
There are days I wonder 
if I will ever again  
safely leave my home. 
At least I have a home. 
So many do not. 
So many are hungry. 
  
Help us remember the poor, 
the homeless, the starving, 
as well as the sick and dying, 
the grieving, and those 
who put their lives  
on the line every day doing 
what needs to be done, 
skillfully, willingly,  
to keep daily needs met. 
  
We need a wall, 
not just for the dead, 
for the living who  
are getting us through 
this pandemic. 
Is there a wall long enough 
to hold all their names? 
If not here, surely in heaven. 
 
         -Lynn Hoins 

 

 

Photograph "Sunrise" by Ann Charat 

 

 

 

  

  

Online Worship Resources 

 

Daily Office: Mission of St. Clare 

 

Daily Scripture: Lectionary Page 

 

Saints & Commemorations of the Episcopal Church 
 

Book of Common Prayer 
 

  

  

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001YHJ8gqDgGlDA6Di9iWQu6zb-YhVjPnNnpRgNGWrD-oZELCa6KQ0iX6N8tvoPN5l5aXprsEPK7Dm6_hYX5mMstBra6Mj0hbE3msvnEMF1xwx6wy-VpccmEoGNuaG0lzBFyUhtNMn_Q8I97L-lPmVYy9gX-zFcJEAiuLgIRk_yaAA=&c=kqS-NFSWlO41xlqbjc7bjt_JaIVFaIQjmoCdHaBvVg42EEJUi1qEDA==&ch=RF8kpIFpue6yVqit8GeFRq_nuM-d8IB4bcfl4zuvm-ubbnMCkQVJxQ==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001YHJ8gqDgGlDA6Di9iWQu6zb-YhVjPnNnpRgNGWrD-oZELCa6KQ0iX6N8tvoPN5l5touLKj59sYRHwGgI5pG7_EIASlFQWkuR4hcwgkERKiv_4HunlqhYYsTZkBBMufoeOfKIpXf25iErYvQMKJmlrAfYFaU3xLkrtZVyrlf7FMT777h4BGt2Ebptx29JouGbQUpoSa4ZpMM=&c=kqS-NFSWlO41xlqbjc7bjt_JaIVFaIQjmoCdHaBvVg42EEJUi1qEDA==&ch=RF8kpIFpue6yVqit8GeFRq_nuM-d8IB4bcfl4zuvm-ubbnMCkQVJxQ==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001YHJ8gqDgGlDA6Di9iWQu6zb-YhVjPnNnpRgNGWrD-oZELCa6KQ0iX6N8tvoPN5l53CYuwXvDIg-N_qw0weku6txV-Lw8MULQ4HtVOjHQuWdPgwhc-dMpMRZSFDMPgWHTHzrqo4-P1Hnb0nevjnZ9TOB2SFKxxcuK&c=kqS-NFSWlO41xlqbjc7bjt_JaIVFaIQjmoCdHaBvVg42EEJUi1qEDA==&ch=RF8kpIFpue6yVqit8GeFRq_nuM-d8IB4bcfl4zuvm-ubbnMCkQVJxQ==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001YHJ8gqDgGlDA6Di9iWQu6zb-YhVjPnNnpRgNGWrD-oZELCa6KQ0iX6N8tvoPN5l5gcHiAwpubwL7p3mHnvfc28OloqJXZ_8K_NPTFTtRSjt4-ZDEnLNjwTHxydsoYfCmNMMgZ2dXNFyEkYvCyjfMGw==&c=kqS-NFSWlO41xlqbjc7bjt_JaIVFaIQjmoCdHaBvVg42EEJUi1qEDA==&ch=RF8kpIFpue6yVqit8GeFRq_nuM-d8IB4bcfl4zuvm-ubbnMCkQVJxQ==


Prayer for the Search for a new Bishop 

 
Gracious God, we are grateful for all that You are and for all 
you have done through the Episcopal Diocese of Utah. We ask 
you now to draw us closer to you and to each other as we 
engage in the search for our new bishop. Grant us discerning 
hearts which will fully trust in the guidance of your Holy Spirit. 
Bless the people of this diocese with your power and purpose 
and bless this holy work we do in your name to your glory. This 
we ask in the name of Jesus Christ. Amen. 

 

 

  

 

  

  

 

 

Our Food Bank--Year to date: 
 
249 Volunteers have unloaded, stocked shelves, 
and distributed food. 
895 clients have gotten food for 2,691 people. 
85,825 pounds of food delivered to St. James for 
distribution! 
 

Volunteers are always welcome! 
(See Alec Parent for more details.) 

 

It's a rewarding ministry to be a part of. 
  

  

  

 

 

This is the text of a note sent by some of Tyler Ballou's family 
members to St. James. 

 
Dear Fr. Christopher and the St. James Parish, 
 
Thank you for the love and support you have shown as we are grieving Tyler's passing. 
We also appreciate the package of information and cards you sent. We are grateful for 



Tyler's association with St. James. You meant so much to him and he loved sharing his 
talents with you. We know you will miss him as we will. 
 
Sincerely, 
Rich and Kristin Ballou and Family 

 

  

  

Resources for Suicide Prevention: 
https://suicidepreventionlifeline.org/ 
(800) 273-8255 
 
https://suicidepreventionlifeline.org/chat/ 
 
This website includes specialized resources for youth, 
veterans, ayuda en Español, LGBTQ+, attempt survivors, loss survivors, Native 
Americans, deaf, hard of hearing, and hearing loss, and disaster survivors. 
 
For those of us who are survivors of a loved one's suicide: 
https://suicidepreventionlifeline.org/help-…/loss-survivors/ 

 

 

  

 

  

  

Around the Utah Diocese 
 

Please click here for updated information 
from our Utah Diocese regarding Covid-19. 

 

 

  

 

Click here to visit the Utah Diocese website. 

 

Click here for a link to Bishop Hayashi's pastoral letter 

"Road Map For the Way Forward" 
 

  

  

Standing Committee 

April 23, 2020 
Covid-19 and the Bishop Search 

 

A message from the Standing Committee 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001YHJ8gqDgGlDA6Di9iWQu6zb-YhVjPnNnpRgNGWrD-oZELCa6KQ0iX17jlC2jZZr2O6jPcP6fG60DRzIHBwA0moJhL20OJrJOdAv-5C7cc7Qxpc-K18TmLeRqNezAA6d-ziUiwgQ5W99PvtCAWZmeykaYRsX_N7p6XiW4BoSb-2FZTcCYm6elTGwxZWV7ICQZlB5Z6HaAyCCWVhY2ei4Qp6BZJxV03gljWSvuawUpvuty0QeVKR0JVBZmsSdP_D8sbWtQM82MLQU=&c=kqS-NFSWlO41xlqbjc7bjt_JaIVFaIQjmoCdHaBvVg42EEJUi1qEDA==&ch=RF8kpIFpue6yVqit8GeFRq_nuM-d8IB4bcfl4zuvm-ubbnMCkQVJxQ==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001YHJ8gqDgGlDA6Di9iWQu6zb-YhVjPnNnpRgNGWrD-oZELCa6KQ0iX17jlC2jZZr2SA_HjHvcJwc2ik6C_yEc88IvPhRZE41KU-4L_ynxenPVX-tphZwuYKcPuCyydyHLeTP9FpFvg3JIemrjw5-JOGOewalp6dz5czMVw6FusqGymO6OLmXMF_zCLHAT1lWFJ7WMJgAl3TZRMTdT_e65bS7eJGC3q_2SKUqKrhvpG2132KPxMYTpm2ScjG3eYdLLd19yA2MmlHdK6olG6ITEGWXKvxAt46CUxuUEE-CBDfkB-6WvPfkrZTedmfvfA4BGUCdOOgam237SzWN6nDB3l-sPYA7yjletlAxroHnUUzw-W2SscbHGvdSpCa3PnSpRV7BChFJdfRkLwspv6Fsbp5coWVOqcs0I3MBGrHbn1yFN9J6z-vIPwO5FovBkQW_M56u9QGOK6tpUc6qZhHquhjUGo0fUCM8wrqQVd4tEwD5t_IFuubjE4tGVbj-CDYPfhTSVZnh1PF42TJy_Zc6svhlmTj6zZ4AlU0ignk87Jm8R6lp362v2_FnqeYsHIFAD&c=kqS-NFSWlO41xlqbjc7bjt_JaIVFaIQjmoCdHaBvVg42EEJUi1qEDA==&ch=RF8kpIFpue6yVqit8GeFRq_nuM-d8IB4bcfl4zuvm-ubbnMCkQVJxQ==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001YHJ8gqDgGlDA6Di9iWQu6zb-YhVjPnNnpRgNGWrD-oZELCa6KQ0iX17jlC2jZZr22aWZ4Ku8pPUhc8HsOi9HZO08AzUY-ow1gakVNfjFZFC_POrquX8-4nr4Syu1xtsAgyB8Ia9WSBCTiA9xpRdrOA34YQteqaLJA53TFyB0ZLwoWXS9-m6SRp2b4dd_lw8owqOkzAjtuBFPpTqT09doYvBzOnu7--5DNXloZ3On7QZ_-12wS9UYtTfpN9HMQ1WxY4YwMZ5VfRVSxUgXgVc7IxHAxuwZOSZgIFU7OUlLitOa-QRT5bVCYQ==&c=kqS-NFSWlO41xlqbjc7bjt_JaIVFaIQjmoCdHaBvVg42EEJUi1qEDA==&ch=RF8kpIFpue6yVqit8GeFRq_nuM-d8IB4bcfl4zuvm-ubbnMCkQVJxQ==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001YHJ8gqDgGlDA6Di9iWQu6zb-YhVjPnNnpRgNGWrD-oZELCa6KQ0iX6N8tvoPN5l5are2JXfiZ5rQFi-r1aqifREQOgzDE_DU19QDOwnF2qJXXi8ko4i-rYQm2z6KJH87fgfL5ENFl8enxl1EigLEHB94eM-6zhWGOmvKnlyJneWB8h0IzekRgL4Xp_V2JsP2VhkB4eXB3xV0nvKdAj-0HQ==&c=kqS-NFSWlO41xlqbjc7bjt_JaIVFaIQjmoCdHaBvVg42EEJUi1qEDA==&ch=RF8kpIFpue6yVqit8GeFRq_nuM-d8IB4bcfl4zuvm-ubbnMCkQVJxQ==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001YHJ8gqDgGlDA6Di9iWQu6zb-YhVjPnNnpRgNGWrD-oZELCa6KQ0iX6N8tvoPN5l5are2JXfiZ5rQFi-r1aqifREQOgzDE_DU19QDOwnF2qJXXi8ko4i-rYQm2z6KJH87fgfL5ENFl8enxl1EigLEHB94eM-6zhWGOmvKnlyJneWB8h0IzekRgL4Xp_V2JsP2VhkB4eXB3xV0nvKdAj-0HQ==&c=kqS-NFSWlO41xlqbjc7bjt_JaIVFaIQjmoCdHaBvVg42EEJUi1qEDA==&ch=RF8kpIFpue6yVqit8GeFRq_nuM-d8IB4bcfl4zuvm-ubbnMCkQVJxQ==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001YHJ8gqDgGlDA6Di9iWQu6zb-YhVjPnNnpRgNGWrD-oZELCa6KQ0iXzh8VNUaJDlcUsF5rHgS6TqtuSsdEJxMckPUKOk4l8J2cPfYo0XtBvvqQKZvhgy-CYsORx1tAsADiILe22MoCqsKCT_2IXNbwg==&c=kqS-NFSWlO41xlqbjc7bjt_JaIVFaIQjmoCdHaBvVg42EEJUi1qEDA==&ch=RF8kpIFpue6yVqit8GeFRq_nuM-d8IB4bcfl4zuvm-ubbnMCkQVJxQ==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001YHJ8gqDgGlDA6Di9iWQu6zb-YhVjPnNnpRgNGWrD-oZELCa6KQ0iX_0jW-Ji7SHmN46o9WyLkjomOrXVOmqrJjvrxGBnPFJk7SmcMWY_blyOez4sIu1XzsbOozV7uUQZgnw1PqUULJdVi9Oym1SZSvV5yxOb6XlAT2C7eJ-2epJJLqDWn75b10uzSh08SDCA3Lfl4cUdJe4BDpoa6Toi4danoP39pisEz8P21lJBUbtfDynR1kgEN2qPtVMQZeBp&c=kqS-NFSWlO41xlqbjc7bjt_JaIVFaIQjmoCdHaBvVg42EEJUi1qEDA==&ch=RF8kpIFpue6yVqit8GeFRq_nuM-d8IB4bcfl4zuvm-ubbnMCkQVJxQ==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001YHJ8gqDgGlDA6Di9iWQu6zb-YhVjPnNnpRgNGWrD-oZELCa6KQ0iX_0jW-Ji7SHmN46o9WyLkjomOrXVOmqrJjvrxGBnPFJk7SmcMWY_blyOez4sIu1XzsbOozV7uUQZgnw1PqUULJdVi9Oym1SZSvV5yxOb6XlAT2C7eJ-2epJJLqDWn75b10uzSh08SDCA3Lfl4cUdJe4BDpoa6Toi4danoP39pisEz8P21lJBUbtfDynR1kgEN2qPtVMQZeBp&c=kqS-NFSWlO41xlqbjc7bjt_JaIVFaIQjmoCdHaBvVg42EEJUi1qEDA==&ch=RF8kpIFpue6yVqit8GeFRq_nuM-d8IB4bcfl4zuvm-ubbnMCkQVJxQ==


April 23, 2020 
 
In recent weeks, the Nominating Committee and the Standing Committee have been 
prayerfully considering the impact of the corona-virus pandemic on the Bishop Search 
process. 
 
Given the extraordinary circumstances, the Standing Committee has made the decision, 
with the Nominating Committee’s recommendation, to shift the Bishop Search process 
by 60-90 days. The Nominating Committee will continue to do their work during this 
time, however, the Diocesan Profile, which was scheduled for release on July 1, 2020, is 
now scheduled to be released September 1, 2020 to October 1, 2020. 
 
The Standing Committee is very grateful for the work and discernment of the 
Nominating Committee during this difficult time. We'll keep you informed in the coming 
months as events unfold and the schedule of the search process becomes more clear.  
  

 

Camp Tuttle Youth Retreat 
 
Dear Clergy, Parish Administrators and Youth Leaders, 
 
Due to the COVID-19 Virus, our camp sessions will be revised to accommodate 
smaller groups beginning the 2nd week of July. Camp Tuttle would still like to offer the 
wonderful camp experience to our youth but on a smaller scale that accommodates 
Governor Herbert’s guidelines for Utah’s long-term recovery plan. 
 
We would like to offer small groups of day camps with the social distancing guidelines. 
Activities would include hiking, Frisbee golf, group games, arts and crafts, campfire, 
music etc. In addition, there will be an option to go on an overnight backpacking trip 
(offered to youth in grades 5-12) adhering to the same social distancing guidelines. 
 
If you would like to share your opinions regarding our summer camp sessions, please 
click 
on this link to answer 8 questions:  https://cutt.ly/Ct3QnJo   
 
We will plan to have a new summer schedule available in the beginning of May. 
Our main goal is to keep everyone safe at camp, while we continue to build community 
in our relationships with each other, nature and God. 
 
Please feel free to contact me with any questions or concerns. 
God bless, 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001YHJ8gqDgGlDA6Di9iWQu6zb-YhVjPnNnpRgNGWrD-oZELCa6KQ0iX-GiALOozAKVSKub3xipdror8T3YhYejO4h354Nsh97K8A5YdyVMAOeQcCsibug-1ull4A320j0oEs-sA6jkyK5FnBkhic7VBQ==&c=kqS-NFSWlO41xlqbjc7bjt_JaIVFaIQjmoCdHaBvVg42EEJUi1qEDA==&ch=RF8kpIFpue6yVqit8GeFRq_nuM-d8IB4bcfl4zuvm-ubbnMCkQVJxQ==


Karen “Shine” Gleeson 
 
Youth Coordinator/Camp Tuttle Liaison 

 
 

  

  

Welcome at St. James 
At St. James, we consider persons 16 and older to be adults, and they are welcome at all 

Parish activities unless otherwise regulated by law. 
Persons under 16 years may attend parish events if accompanied by an adult. 

If organized childcare and/or youth activities are not available, the accompanying adult 
agrees to provide them appropriate supervision and care. 

 

 
We LOVE getting your submissions for the newsletter! We LOVE it when you send us 

photographs you've taken and articles/ideas that you want to share. 
When you send us something make sure you put in the subject line "newsletter". 

Don't put "Koinonia" (because there are many ways that gets misspelled and 
then I can't search it to make sure I find your submission.) 

 
Koinonia is published weekly, sent to you on Thursdays. 

Please submit your articles, ideas, and photos 
to wendy@stjamesutah.com by Wednesday noon. 

 
If you aren't getting the newsletter in your email box right now, let the office 

know and they will add you to the database. Thank you! 
 

We appreciate your contribution on the newsletter! 
  

 

Wendy Ormsby, editor / Fr. Christopher Szarke, editor 
Carol Gentner, editors' editor 

    

 

mailto:wendy@stjamesutah.com

